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10. PROPOSED NEW ROAD NAMES 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Environmental Services  Manager Bob Pritchard,     DDI 3711 644 

Corporate Plan Output: Subdivisions 

 
 The purpose of this report is to obtain the approval by the Board of  names for two new roads, and 

one new  right of way. Name approvals are delegated to Community Boards. It is important that 
approved names will not duplicate or be similar to existing names. All names submitted have been 
checked by Council and NZ Post for duplication. 
  

 STYX MILL COUNTRY CLUB SUBDIVISION,  HUSSEY ROAD,   PAPANUI  WARD 
 
 The names Springmead Lane, Watermead Terrace and Fieldbrook Lane were submitted for this 

subdivision at the  3 March 2004 Board meeting, however the Board requested a meeting with the 
applicant to discuss the proposed names. As a result of the meeting, the applicant has now submitted 
three further names in substitution. 

 
 Two further stages at  opposite ends of this  subdivision will result in two new roads, and a formed and 

sealed right of way, to provide access to the new allotments being created.  The countryside and 
waterways are the common theme established for the initial stages of the subdivision, and the 
applicants propose to continue the theme for these two new stages. The following names are 
proposed for use : 1.  Rindle Lane;  (Alternative Beck Lane)   2. Springbrook Lane (Alternative 
Springcreek Lane )   3.  Millcreek Lane. (No alternative supplied) 

 
 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the Board consider the names proposed, and approve them if deemed 

suitable for this locality. 
 
 Chairperson 
 Recommendation:  That the staff recommendation be adopted. 
 
  


